In this issue:

Alzheimer's Month

■ Save A Life

■ TVP Social Media Update







NW Chilterns Community Board: https://bit.ly/3h1LFSk

@HughendenStreet

https://bit.ly/2PNqQfg HELPLINE: 07392 683500

Issue 202 29th August 2024

Hughenden Newsletter

Find us on Facebook: https://bit.ly/2PNqQfg

The Hughenden Street Association vision

For community life in Hughenden Parish to become better connected, supportive/supported, stronger and friendlier so that all residents are involved in it to the level they desire. This means working to create safer and connected communities encouraging residents to identify the needs of their neighbours to help them engage in the community. The Association has a key role to play in helping develop links to existing facilities whilst also working to support community groups to reach out to as many residents as possible.

So much has been achieved by the Street Association with more still to do together. Take a look: http://bit.ly/2Skst40 PLEASE SHARE THIS NEWSLETTER

September Is World Alzheimer's Month

Our partner Wycombe District Dementia Action (WDDA) continues to promote this important condition. With yet no cure it is imperative that early diagnosis is achieved and appropriate support available. .

September will see a range of promotional activities taking place across the world and at a local level we could lobby our new Member of Parliament, Greg Smith to campaign on our behalf to put this at the top of the Government's healthcare agenda. You can email him using this LINK.

Click **HERE** to find out more about **WDDA**.

News from the Alzheimer's Society



Supporter Voice (formally named 'Feedback Forum') is our online supporter insight panel. As a Supporter Voice panellist you will have a place to share your opinions about numerous Alzheimer's Society projects and initiatives.

You will be part of an online community that is invited to take part in regular research activities including:

• Online surveys and polls• Focus groups• One-to-one interviews. Join now to participate in our supporter research and share your views.

Your feedback will help to shape the work we do, supporting those affected by dementia in the most effective way possible.

Click **HERE** to add your voice.

Great Kingshill Playground Update

A survey was held of the children at GKCS and a community engagement exercise took place at the Picnic on the Green this summer, giving Hughenden Parish Council valuable feedback on the types of equipment that would be most popular for the playground upgrade at Great Kingshill. Also many adults shared ideas about things we could do to enhance the community enjoyment of our village open spaces. All this information will be passed on to the design consultants to design the playground for Great Kingshill. The council will review and discuss the different proposals and decide which most closely matches the design brief. You can share your thoughts and ideas by completing this questionnaire

St. Michael & All Angels







Save A Life

It is good to see that our village halls have defibrillators available as speedy action can literally save lives. Knowing how to use CPR is an important skill and there is a straightforward online training course to give you the confidence to use this. Click HERE to find out more.

There is also a useful website where you can locate defibrillators across the country. Click HERE.

Pension Credit

Are you one of the 800,000 pensioners entitled to claim pension credit but don't? Or perhaps you know someone who should be claiming but has not yet registered. It is important that we encourage eligible claimants to do so NOW!

Call 0800 99 1234 or go to www.entitledto.co.uk to check your eligibility.

Thames Valley Police Social Media Summary

Click <u>HERE</u> for the latest news from our local police force.

Dates For The Diary

HSA Pub Lunches

Hughenden Valley: 2nd September. Contact Anne Smart, 07970 037419. The Harrow, Warrendene Road. Naphill & Walter's Ash: 4th September. Contact Susan Bickerstaffe, 07880 519323. Spindle & Thread, High Wycombe.

Little Kingshill: 25th September. Contact Janet Booth, 07976 896219. The Full Moon.

We are again supporting the annual MacMillan Coffee Morning which takes place on 27th September at the Harrow pub in Hughenden Valley. Hosted by Anne Smart between 10.30am and noon this is a great way to catch up for a natter and contribute to the ongoing work of this key cancer charity. If you can donate homemade cakes, muffins or biscuits Anne would love to hear from you. Call her on 07970 037419.

Contact the Editor

Email: Hughendensa@gmail.com or call: 07808 229476